SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

ALUMNI ROOM, BROOKHAVEN GYMNASIUM, AMMERMAN CAMPUS 

SELDEN, NEW YORK

DECEMBER 14, 2006

The meeting was held on Thursday, December 14, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gymnasium, Ammerman Campus, Selden, New York.

Present:

William D.  Moore


Trustee/Chair
Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair 
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary
Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee 
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee





David Ochoa



Trustee
Frank C. Trotta


Trustee 
Avette D. Ware


Student Trustee



Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.



James Canniff



V.P. for Academic Affairs



Joanne Braxton


Associate Vice President



Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs


Absent:


Dennis McCarthy


Trustee



John Kominicki


Trustee


Guests:

Todd Stebbins
Representative, County Executive’s Office
Tom Cunningham
Representative, County Budget Review Office
Fran Siems
Legislative Aide, Presiding Officer Lindsey’s Office

* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore entertained a motion to enter into executive session at 8:30 a.m. to discuss employment of a person, contract matters and litigation matters.
* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance at 9:45 a.m.
* * * * * * * * * *

The minutes of the October 19, 2006 Board of Trustees Meeting were approved.

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to approve Resolutions 2006.95 through 2006.101 was seconded and approved unanimously.
RESOLUTION NO. 2006.95     APPROVING BUDGET TRANSFERS

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees established a policy on the authorization of budget transfers, and

WHEREAS, according to that policy the transfers on the attachment must be authorized by Board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the President recommends the transfers on the attachment as necessary for the operation of the College, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the budget transfers shown as Attachment I are hereby approved.

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.96     APPROVING MONTHLY SPONSOR SERVICES FOR SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

WHEREAS, the State University of New York Regulation No. 602.7 requires the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to review and approve all Sponsor provided services and their estimated value in advance of the service being rendered, and 

WHEREAS, the regulation also requires the approval of the payment of each Sponsor Service satisfactorily performed, and

WHEREAS, health insurance is considered a Sponsor Service, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the health insurance payments to the County of Suffolk in the amounts of $1,287,133.79 and $1,302,762.34 for the months of October 2006 and November 2006 (Attachment II) are hereby approved by the Board of Trustees. 

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.97     AMENDING THE COLLEGE BUDGET FOR A COORDINATED COLLECTION LIBRARY DEVELOPMENT GRANT  

WHEREAS, the 2006-2007 College operating budget provides $17,517 in anticipation of a New York State Education Department, Division of Library Development grant, and
WHEREAS, the actual award includes an additional amount of $2,329, bringing the total amount of the grant award to $19,846, and

WHEREAS, no matching funds are required, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the 2006-2007 College budget be amended to reflect an increase in the amount of $2,329, for the New York State Education Department, Division of Library Development grant, and the College President or her designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director:  Kevin McCoy

Note:         No full-time positions   

                  No in-kind contribution required 

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.98   ACCEPTING A GRANT AWARD FOR A NEW YORK STATE OFFICE OF ALCOHOLISM AND SUBSTANCE ABUSE SERVICES PROGRAM 

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has received a grant award from the New York State Office of Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Services (OASAS), in the amount of $3,000, for an OASAS mini-grant entitled “Underage Drinking: Not a Minor Problem: College Edition,” for the period of January 22, 2007 through March 31, 2007, and

WHEREAS, the program provides funding to support four interactive days of alcohol education through professionals, paraprofessionals, students, and OASAS-provided brochures and other promotional items, and

WHEREAS, matching funds are not required, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that a grant award, in the amount of $3,000, from the New York State Office of Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Services, for an OASAS mini-grant entitled “Underage Drinking: Not a Minor Problem: College Edition,” during the 2006-2007 academic year, is hereby accepted, and the President or her designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Gwen Branch

Note:  No full-time personnel

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO: 2006.99     ESTABLISHING THE POSITION OF ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR OF THE COMPUTER CENTER FOR APPLICATIONS DEVELOPMENT 

WHEREAS, there is increased demand in the application development area of the College’s Computer Center, and
WHEREAS, this title is needed to align the College’s structure and advance the College’s needs, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the title listed below be created effective December 15, 2006, with the qualifications, duties and responsibilities as described in the position description (Attachment III ):

Title to be Created



Spec #


BU
      Category

Assoc. Director of the Computer Center

for Applications Development

9176


  4
           III

and be it further

RESOLVED, that the President is authorized to submit this new title to the Chancellor of the State University of New York for approval in the professional services.

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.100    APPROVING THE CHANGE OF A SPECIFICATION NUMBER 

WHEREAS, it is necessary to retroactively change the specification number of the Campus Assistant Dean for Academic Affairs

RESOLVED, that the specification number for the Campus Assistant Dean for Academic Affairs  be changed from 9108 to 9189 effective September 1, 2006. 

Title



              B/U
  Grade  
Old Spec#

New Spec#
Campus Assistant Dean for                     3                                   9108                      9189

     Academic Affairs

* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2006.101     AMENDING THE COLLEGE BUDGET FOR A LIBERTY PARTNERSHIPS PROGRAM GRANT    

WHEREAS, the 2006-2007 College operating budget provides $101,518, including indirect costs, from the New York State Department of Education for a Liberty Partnerships Program Grant for the 2006-2007 academic year, and

WHEREAS, the actual award includes an additional amount of $10,152, bringing the total amount of the grant award to $111,670, including indirect costs, and

WHEREAS, no matching funds are required, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the 2006-2007 College budget be amended to reflect an increase in the amount of $10,152, including indirect costs, for the Liberty Partnerships Program, and the President or her designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Nina Leonhardt

Note:         One 30% FTE Specialist 

                  In-kind contribution  

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to recess the Board of Trustees meeting and convene the Board of Directors meeting was approved.
* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting of the Board of Trustees was reopened.
* * * * * * * * * *

The Board presented Dr. Pippins with a holiday gift basket and indicated that they also donated food baskets for Thanksgiving through Sr. MaryAnn Borello.

* * * * * * * * * *

John Bullard presented the College Finance Report on behalf of Charles Stein, Vice President of Business and Finance.  He stated that 2006-2007 revenues are $1 million over budget and expenditures are in line with the budget.  Adjunct overload is over budget, but is offset by full-time faculty salaries.  Dr. Pippins indicated that the College was holding lines until enrollment figures were reviewed for Spring 2007.  

* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore indicated that there was a draft Board Self-Assessment procedure in their packets.  Trustee Ochoa asked that the form be amended to include such categories as governmental relations and advocacy.  Chair Moore indicated that the Self-Assessment form would be sent to the Board members to be completed and discussed at a subsequent meeting.  Trustee Alvarez-Groneman indicated that the Middle States Committee would be pleased with this development.

The second item introduced by Chair Moore was a Conflict of Interest Policy.  He stated that it was simply good practice to have such a policy, and would benefit new trustees greatly.  Trustee Hazlitt indicated that the trustees are subject to the New York State conflict of interest policy as well.
Student Trustee Avette Ware expressed her thanks for the enforcement of the smoking ban.  She indicated that students are noticing and appreciate the support.

* * * * * * * * * *

Dr. Pippins asked Dean George Tvelia to describe the Excelsior Program, The College’s dual enrollment program, to the Board.  He indicated that high school students take college courses at their high school and receive credit from both.  The program is designed for seniors and leaves them well prepared for college-level work.
Trustee Alvarez-Groneman asked which schools are interested.  Dean Tvelia indicated that Hampton Bays, Southold and Sayville had expressed interest.  When asked about Brentwood, Dean Tvelia indicated that Brentwood High School has a pilot program with 25 honors students, and that is a different program.

Trustee Hazlitt asked if the local school picks up the expense, and Dean Tvelia replied that they do, except for tuition which the student pays.

Dr. Pippins then asked Dr. Canniff to speak about articulation agreements.  After his presentation, Trustee Ochoa asked when the College last issued a press release about these agreements.  Dr. Canniff indicated that he did not know, but that it was a good suggestion and he would look into it.

Vice President George Gatta was then asked by Dr. Pippins to update the Board on the HVAC/R building proposed for the Grant Campus.  Vice President Gatta indicated that through the persistent efforts of the College, and an understanding that the College was offering an academic program, he received a signed MOU from the regional union who had opposed the development of the building, which allows the College to move forward.  Vice President Gatta thanked the many industry leaders who supported the College’s efforts.  Dr. Pippins thanked Vice President Gatta for his persistence and success.

* * * * * * * * * *
Chair Moore motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10:35 a.m. to go on a tour of the newly renovated Gymnasium.

* * * * * * * * * *

The next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on January 18, 2007 at 9:30 a.m. (Executive Session begins at 8:30 a.m.) in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gymnasium, Ammerman Campus.

* * * * * * * * * *








Respectfully submitted,







George Kane








Secretary







Board of Trustees
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